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July 30, 2024 
 
 
Dear Kim, 
 
Leadership for Seattle Park and Recreation’s (SPR) Green Lake Community Center (GLCC) have identified 
pathways for the Green Lake Table Tennis Club (GLTTC) to secure additional access to the GLCC facility for 
the purposes of table tennis both within and outside of our published public hours.  You have declined these 
offers.  To provide a brief recap please see the attached timeline.  We have provided the following options, 
which you have declined to pursue: 
 

• Rental Agreement  

• Service Agreement 

• Grant options via Recreation for All/Get Moving 

• Adding public drop-in hours on Saturday (excluding basketball season) during our operating hours 

• Creation of a table tennis league to operate on Saturdays during public hours 
 
GLCC, in an effort to provide the general public access to the facility to enjoy free table tennis play, will set 
the following schedule: 
 
Winter Quarter 2024* 
Tuesdays: 6 to 8:45 p.m.  
Wednesdays: 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. 
 
Spring Quarter 2024 
Tuesdays: 6 to 8:45 p.m. 
Wednesdays: 10 a.m. to –1 p.m. 
Fridays: 2:30 to 5:30 p.m. 
 
Summer Quarter 2024* 
Tuesdays: 6 to 8:45 p.m. 
 
Fall Quarter 2024 
Tuesdays: 6 to 8:45 p.m. 
Wednesdays: 10am to –1 p.m. 
Fridays: 2:30 to 5:30 p.m. 
 
*Summer and Winter quarters are subject to change due to summer day camp and youth basketball game 
impacts. 
 
Members of the public, including GLTTC, are welcome to access our facility, and its activities during those 
free-play opportunities (listed above).  GLTTC may not utilize the free-play opportunities to offer leagues or 
set forth conditions of participation that are contrary to our activity model. This includes any QR codes that 
are conditions of participation. All drop-in free play activities only require a free, SPR membership card or 
sign-in to participate.   
 

https://seattlegov-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/r/personal/tianna_scott_seattle_gov/Documents/Desktop/Green%20Lake%20Table%20Tennis%20Timeline.docx?d=w1589a815dea3490c86fee8944c247e9f&csf=1&web=1&e=ulX85y


Lastly, we are again formally requesting that the GLTTC discontinue publishing the GLCC’s mailing address 
and phone number on the GLTTC website as we have no formal rental agreement in place and should not be 
presented as the business address for the GLTTC as it is not an entity within SPR and should not be 
presented as such. We welcome you sharing the drop-in, free-play schedule listed above as an opportunity 
for all table tennis players to take advantage of our offerings.  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Should you be interested in revisiting any of the formal partnership options we have offered, your point of 
contact will continue to be Barb Wade (barb.wade@seattle.gov).  We truly appreciate your passion and 
advocacy and welcome all table tennis enthusiasts to access the great facilities we have citywide. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Daisy Catague 
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